MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE
February 10, 2015

Held at Quaker Hill

7:00 pm

Board: Adolph Werner, Murlin Clark, Norma Wright
Others: A.J. Sickmann, Joseph Kaiser, Carol Polver, Anna Lukacek and Steve Higginbotham

Mr. Clark called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

New Business:

Mr. Clark introduced Steve Higginbotham and discussed his impending employment as building inspector. A
written agreement between Spring Grove and Wayne County regarding Mr. Higginbotham’s employment is
forthcoming.

Mr. Werner expressed his concern for the increased number of deer in Spring Grove and will check with the DNR
regarding their control.

Mr. Werner moved, seconded by Mrs. Wright, approval of the January minutes. Unanimous.
Mr. Sickmann discussed the policy of elected town officers and suggested staggered terms. He will draft a copy
of an expanded ordinance in order that town elections are in compliance with state law. Names of candidates

will appear on the ballot along with those candidates for office in other municipalities.

Mr. Sickmnann distributed copies of an inter-local agreement regarding the employment of the new building
inspector and indicated a copy had been given to the county attorney. '

At 7:46 p.m., Mrs. Wright moved to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Werner. Unanimous.
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Deanna Call, Deputy Clerk
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